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To whom it may concern,

I am writing about the proposed development of 37 Roseberry street, Balgowlah as a
concerned resident.

This development would pose significant challenges to an intersection already under high
pressure. The intersection is regularly gridlocked with traffic banking up along Roseberry
street towards Balgowlah Rd and up Kenneth road towards Manly. It is already a bottleneck
and dangerous at times to navigate as a pedestrian. An independent traffic assessment
should be done to assess the impact any development would have. I understand the current
one is from 2018 and showed significant pressure then. Since 2018 the b-line bus and
Woolworths on the same block has added to the traffic problems.
The development would also impact the area negatively since it is proposed as a 24-hour
drive through. As a resident I don't think a 24-hour service is appropriate in this area. The
KFC on Condamine Street opens at 9:30am for example.

In summary the development is not needed or wanted by the residents and would cause
significant challenges to the flow of traffic and safety or pedestrians in the area.

Thank you for your time,

Sophie Koster

Get Outlook for Android

https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Faka.ms%2FAAb9ysg&data=05%7C02%7C%7C1b2b07d4190143d3941108dd5462c599%7C8c5136cbd646431c84ae9b550347bc83%7C0%7C0%7C638759505402142921%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJFbXB0eU1hcGkiOnRydWUsIlYiOiIwLjAuMDAwMCIsIlAiOiJXaW4zMiIsIkFOIjoiTWFpbCIsIldUIjoyfQ%3D%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=7No%2BiRRIO2c%2BIVltntXzHOKDYz7DbgBdf7JMRPK9GKI%3D&reserved=0

